
 
                                                      
                 
                                                                                                            
                                
 
 
May 2018 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
At last the sun came out this term after a long winter and it certainly makes a change from 
the ñBeast from the Eastò!  It has allowed many of the great sporting activities to go ahead 
as well as horticulture and off-site activities, all of which you can read about in the following 
pages. 
 
Our Special Superstar concert was a highlight as pupils from Abour Vale School and the 
Castle School joined us here at Addington for a fantastic evening of solo and group singing 
performances ï many of which brought a tear to the eye! 
 
Our older pupils have been busy on their work experience weeks with venues ranging from 
Marks and Spencer in Reading to local Woodley businesses.  They have all been a credit 
to the school as they have navigated their way through everything that makes up a working 
day ï a very important skill for adulthood. 
 
I have a couple of important messages for all parents before I finish: 
 

¶ Thank you for your patience with the new car parking arrangements.  Parent parking 

is now in the gravel car park at the back of the main car park for increased safety 

reasons.  This means that pupils do not need to cross traffic and can walk along the 

pavement into school. 

¶ Going forward we will be emailing all information out to you, rather than sending out 

paper.  This includes important documents such as Annual Review Reports and End 

of Year Reports.  Please ensure you have replied to the email that was sent to you 

confirming we have your correct email address. If you have not received the 

email please contact the school office as soon as possible to provide your 

preferred email address. 

¶ Addington Association are holding a Family Social BBQ on the afternoon of 

Saturday July 14th.  Please offer any help you can to ensure the event can go ahead 

and be enjoyed by all. 

I hope you all have a good half term and we will see pupils back in school on Monday 4th 
June. 
 

 
Sara Attra 
Headteacher   
                                                                                      
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
    
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



                                    

Dear Parents/ Carers    

 

             

May half term holiday is here already!  

 

The Disabled Wills Trust evening on 10 th  May was a huge success; 30 parents in 

attendance and lots of information from Dan and Peter. I know the feedback from the 

parents that attended was really very positive. I am hoping that Dan and Peter will be able 

to visit Addington again to speak to pare nts, and am in the process of getting information 

out to those who were unable to attend but had previously requested it. It seems that 

evening events are quite popular, so look out for more of these in the future.  

 

 

Just a reminder, I no longer work on T UESDAYS. My work mobile, for when I cannot be 

reached at my desk during school hours, is 07521 744 852. If there are any issues 

contacting me, please call the office and they can also contact me on your behalf.  

 

 

Best Wishes,  

 

Lucy ð Parent Support Adviser  
 

 
 
 

 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH PRICE LIST 
 

Primary Pupils ... £2.00 per day 
(£2.05 per day from September 2018) 
Secondary/FE Pupils é £2.20 per day 
(£2.25 per day from September 2018) 

 
 

     All monies should be paid in advance. 

 
 

ONLINE PAYMENT IS NOW AVAILABLE please ask for details 
 

Please remember that lunch MUST be paid for every day. 

 



Our Senior Leadership  Team 
 

 
 
  
 

                   
 
 

Sara Attra                    Lynda Wood 
Headteacher                          Deputy Head 

 

 
 
 
 

                   Eirfron Watkinson                   David Maycock                            Sue Tod  
Assistant Headteacher          Assistant Headteacher   School Business Manager 

 

 

 
 

Managed and staffed by  

Wokingham Bracknell & Districts Mencap  
 

Wednesday evening 7pm to 9pm  

Fun for all youngsters from Year 9 up  
 

Look out for the activities planned for the current term,  

come along and try a session.  
 

Contact Wokingham Mencap on 0300 777 8539  for more information.  
 

 
 

CAR PARKING REMINDER 
 

1. All drivers must use the one-way system marked out by the cones and road markings 

 

2. Only park in marked spaces and not on the end of rows 

 

3. All pedestrians must use the zebra crossing and the pavement when walking children to and 

from the site.  DO NOT WALK on the road by the side of the gates where there is no pavement 

as a short cut.  This is very dangerous and could result in an accident 

 
 
 
 
 

  

   



Parent Contact Information 
 
We want to cut down on the amount of paper we send to parents and to get in touch more 
electronically via emails, texts and our school website www.addington.wokingham.sch.uk).  
 
Parents/carers should have received an email this week, asking for consent for us to 
continue to send emails.  Please could you respond to this email with your childôs name so 
that we can make sure that your email address is validated?  If you did not receive an 
email, we may not have your correct details on record, so please email us at this email 
address: parentinfo@addington.wokingham.sch.uk 
 

Apart from the money saved on printing costs, electronic communication is instant.  In 
order to do this we need to be kept up to date with your latest email address and mobile 
numbers.  
 

 
School Mobile App updates - May 2018 - Action required! 

 
Our School Mobile App has been updated and needs to be re-installed.  You can download it 
from the links below.  

  

iTunes                                                Play Store 
 

Once you have downloaded the School Jotter app you will need to select ñAddington 
Schoolò from within the app; the app will then look the same as the old one. 
 IT IS IMPORTANT TO DOWNLOAD THE NEW APP AS THE OLD ONE WILL STOP 
WORKING AT THE END OF MAY 2018. 
 
The school mobile App is FREE to download and enables you to receive news updates and 
alerts on your phone or other mobile device.  You can also view our newsletters and see 
photos of the students.   

 
 

 

        Headteacherôs Award Winners  

 

Congratulations to the following students who  
achieved awards for the first half of the Spring Term: 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done everyoneékeep up the great work! 
 

Foundation/Key 
Stage 1 

Inaya Hanif  
 

Key Stage 2 
Alyan Kayani 

James Benjamin-Philip 
Jenny Reilly 

Kris Dziaduch 
Mishika Kachhwaha 

 
 

Abhishek Das 
Henry Hicks 

 

 

 
 

Key Stage 3 

Key Stage 4 
Daniel Lawrence 
James Hardman 

Lucas Pigeon 

 

 
 

 

Key Stage 5 
 

Luke Woodley 

 

  

Access 
 

Finlay Bennett 
Finn Warboys 

 

 
 

 

http://www.addington.wokingham.sch.uk/
mailto:parentinfo@addington.wokingham.sch.uk
https://itunes.apple.com/gb/app/school-jotter/id1353760196?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.webanywhere.schooljotter.containerApp
http://www.clipartkid.com/1st-place-trophy-cliparts/
http://www.clipartkid.com/1st-place-trophy-cliparts/
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Bikeability training (May 2018) 
 
13 key stage 3 & 4 students participated in Bikeability recently.  
This course is run by Wokingham Borough Council and teaches the 
students how to cycle safely on the road. The instructors were impressed with the studentôs hard 
work and good behaviour. 6 students achieved passed Level 1 and made it onto the dayôs road 
training. With a bit more practise they should be able to achieve Level 2 next year.  Well done to 
all our cyclists. The weather is perfect at the moment to go out cycling to practise their skills. 

 

Cricket Inter-house competition ï May 2018 
 
25 primary students participated in the Cricket inter-
house tournament on Wednesday 16th May and 61 
secondary/FE students on Thursday 17th May. The 
Primary competition was held in the Hall and the 
Secondary/FE in the outside courts. All the students 
showed excellent skill, sportspersonship and enthusiasm.  
 

The PRIMARY tournament results were: 
        
1st place ï Yellow Tigers (8 points) 
2nd place ï Red Eagles (7 points)  
3rd place ï Blue Sharks (6 points)     
4th Place - Green Crocodiles (3 points)     
The SECONDARY tournaments results were: 
 

1st Place - Yellow Tigers (15 points)  
Joint 2nd Place - Green Crocodiles (12 points) and Red Eagles (12 points)  
3rd Place - Blue Sharks (9  points) 
 
Thanks to all the staff that made this event such a 
success. The team managers selected their most 
improved players (MVP's). Here is the list: 
 

Green Crocodiles ï  Charlie Manning, Ryan 
Skevington, Joseph Kenneh and Jasmine Pritchard 
Red Eagles ï  Shaun Verney, Danny Shilton, Duncan 
Stonehouse and Jazz Le Doo 
Yellow Tigers ï  Daisy Cripps, Ellie Meredew, Tom 
Scott and Zoe Maunder 
Blue Sharks ï  Levi Barnes, Chanique Watson, 
Christopher Smith and Jake Gray 

The next inter-house tournament is 
Football. Secondary/FE on Monday 9th 
July and Primary on Tuesday 10th July. 



Cricket Tournament ï 15th May 2018 
           
Well done to our all cricketers who participated in the Cricket tournament 
which was held at Reading Cricket Club in Sonning.  Students from three 
schools took part in some skills games in the morning, using the excellent 
facilities on offer to work on their throwing, catching, bowling and batting.  
 
The tournament took place after lunch and our students won all their games.  
The students were excellent in their games and worked well as a team in their fielding and batting, 
showing real improvement. 
  
 

 
 
Interhouse Basketball tournament  

 
On Friday 4th May we held the Interhouse 
Basketball Competition for FE, Secondary and 
Upper Primary. We split the 55 students onto 
two courts so that players could compete 
against pupils of similar ability. It was a lovely 
sunny morning and the students showed 
excellent skill, sportspersonship and 
enthusiasm.  
 
 
 

 
The final results were: 
      
   
1st place ï Red Eagles (17 points)  
   
2nd place ïBlue Sharks (13 points) 
    
3rd place ï Green Crocodiles (11 points) 
4th place ï Yellow Tigers (7 points)  
    
  

 



 

Mount Snowdon challenge ï May 2018 
 
Well done to a student in key stage 4 who has completed his Mount Snowdon 
challenge for charity with his Mum. He climbed up Mount Snowdon this May to 
raise money for a special needs facility on the IOW. Well done on an amazing 
achievement. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PGA Training afternoon ï Sand Martins Golf Club May 2018 
 
Catherine and Kathrynôs class were invited to Sand Martins recently to participate in a 
PGA Golf training afternoon. The students were coached 1 to 1 in one for the following 
skills: putting, chipping and driving. The thoroughly enjoyed their afternoon and so did the 
PGA professionals. 
 

 




